日本非核宣言自治体協議会 事務局=長崎市平和推進課 〒852-8117 長崎県長崎市平野町7番8号 (長崎原爆資料館内) Tel 095-844-9923 Fax 095-846-5170



National Council of Japan Nuclear Free Local Authorities c/o Nagasaki City Peace Promotion Section 7-8 Hirano-machi, Nagasaki 852-8117 Japan Phone +81-95-844-9923 FAX +81-95-846-5170

Homepage=http://www.nucfreejapan.com/ Email=info@nucfreejapan.com

Letter of Protest

The Honorable Vladimir Vladimirovich Putin President of the Russian Federation

February 28, 2022

Dear Mr. President,

On behalf of its constituent local authorities and their residents, we, the National Council of Japan Free Local Authorities, made up of 343 local authorities in Japan are writing this letter in strong opposition to Russia's recent invasion of Ukraine and rhetoric implying the use of nuclear weapons.

Such conduct is a violation of the ardent wishes of the survivors of the atomic bombings, who have been calling for the abolition of nuclear weapons, to "never let anyone in the world go through the same suffering" and we are outraged by this conduct.

This behavior comes right after January's joint declaration to the world made by five nuclear states, including Russia, where it was stated that "a nuclear war cannot be won and must never be fought." This behavior is deeply disappointing to international society which has endeavored to realize a world without nuclear weapons.

We must not allow there to be a third site of a war-time atomic bombing after Hiroshima and Nagasaki.

We strongly urge that Russia immediately cease this unreasonable invasion where precious human lives are being taken and once peaceful ways of life are being upended and, instead, search for peaceful solutions.

Yours sincerely,

田上富久

TAUE Tomihisa

Chairman of the National Council of Japan Nuclear Free Local Authorities